
 
 

     
Tasmanian Fly Tyers’ Club 

 
Minutes of the General Meeting 15 November 2021 held Lenah Valley RSL and via Zoom 

 

Present: Andrew Reed, (chair) plus 34 members, Denis Abbott, Anna Bellette, Wayne Bellette, 

Andrew Blackwood, Michael Bourne, Andrew Bovill, Brent Bowerman, Shane Broadby,  Rob 

Brodribb, Stephen Butler, Norm Cribbin, Malcolm Crosse, Lyndon Cubbins, Rob Dineen, Craig 

Granquist, Scott Haslock, David Hemmings, Chris Hilton, Damian Hingston, Andrew Hood, James 

Jones, Tim Lewis, Dave Long, Stephen Luttrell, James Mackay, Paul Markey, Brian McCullagh, Doug 

Miller, Peter Murphy, Peter Rasmussen, Stuart Spotswood, Ian Stokes, Tim Urbanc, Noel Wilson. 

Guests: Greg Phillips, Sam Crow, Riordan Gough and Fred von Reibnitz. 

Apologies: Tony Abel, Ashley Artis, Glenn Cannell, Tony Dell, Stewart Edwards, Simon Ellis, Martin 

Exel, Eric Howard, Mark Links, Douglas Mosenthal, Heather Noga, Murray Proctor, Mark Quinane, 

John Spencer, David Travalia.  

Minutes of the General Meeting held 18th October 2021 Moved Doug Miller seconded Chris Hilton 

that the previous minutes be adopted as a true record. Carried. 

Business arising: Nil 

 

Correspondence 

In: Application for membership, Damian Hingston, proposed Wayne Bellette seconded Adrian Scott. 

 

Out: Nil. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  

 Access Account  $ 10,317.74 

 Term Deposit Account $ 7,108.70 

 Term Deposit Account $ 6,226.25 

 

Date Description Credit Debit 

14/10/2021 Subs $600.00  

26/10/2021 Shack fees $70.00  

21/10/2021 BOC LIMITED     gas  $6.67 
 

Membership: Rod Sellars has moved to Associate membership. Damian Hingston was welcomed as a 

new member. 

Activities Report: Wayne Bellette said the Fergus weekend was worthwhile, about 10 attended 

Friday and Saturday in inclement weather. Sunday was magnificent with only 3 there in bright 

sunshine, fish were tailing as Tim Lewis guided Wayne & Anna Bellette in his Coulam boat. 

Ian Stokes the Farm Dams fished fairly hard at Denistoun. Brickfields saw many small perch caught, 

not many rainbows. 

Steve Butler said the Weasel Plains was cold and wet, they were bogged in and not freed until 

Sunday. 

The fishing was great, not huge numbers but they were in excellent condition. Fish were also caught 

out in the creek. Steve suggested that the Farms Dams should be split into 2 events, Weasel Plains 

and Denistoun, this was agreed to. Steve thanked those that helped with the event. About 30 

attended the event. 
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Wayne reminded members of the Miena field week in December. 

Shack Update:  

Tim Urbanc said water tank is now full. 

The drainage works at Lake Sorell shack will be done shortly so to the curtains. 

General Business: Andrew Reed said at the recent strategy meeting of the committee, the 

membership structure of the club was discussed. The average age of the club is increasing and we 

need room to be able to take on younger members. The committee are working on what changes 

should be made. 

 

Tim Lewis 

Secretary 

 

After the meeting James Jones and David Hemmings did their cane rod presentation. 

 

Next meeting is 15 January 2022 at Miena. 


